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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15th December 2016 commencing at 
2.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings.   

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

 Council considered an amendment to the 2016-2017 
Budget to accommodate construction of a new shade 
structure over the Holland Park playground. Council 
has determined to amend the 2016-2017 annual 
Budget by reallocating $25,000 from installation of the 
soft fall at the junior playground in Diprose Park to the 
shade structure at Holland Park. 

 

 Council’s major plant replacement policy includes 
specifications to be provided to Council for              
consideration before tendering. Council endorsed the 
specifications as presented for a 12T Self-Propelled 
vibrating drum roller at the November meeting. 

 

Council received a Gold Volunteer Employer Recognition 
Award at the Department of Fire and Emergency Services 
(DFES) 2016 Volunteer Employer Recognition Awards     
Ceremony at the Government House Ballroom in Perth on 
Friday 4th November 2016. The award was proudly         
accepted by Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Chief Executive 
Officer Keith Williams and Works Supervisor John Farmer. 
 

Copies of the Annual Report 2015-2016 are available for 
perusal at the administration offices and also on Council’s 
website www.shirebt.wa.gov.a under ‘our Shire -            
Publications and Archives’. 
 

The annual Electors Meeting will be held on      
Thursday 8th December at 7.00pm, in the Tambellup 
Council Chambers.  All members of the community 

are invited, and encouraged to attend. 
 

All residents of Broomehill and Tambellup are invited to 
join the fun of the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 2016 
Christmas Lights Competition. Great prizes are up for 
grabs, so dust off those lights and make a statement! There 
are different categories to choose from and entries to be 
submitted by Friday 16th December 2016. 
 

Australia Day Celebrations will be held at both Broomehill 
and Tambellup on the 26th January 2017. Further             
information will be available closer to the date. 

WORKS 
 
We are looking forward to completing work to driveways 
and sealing on Taylor St now the wet weather has let up 
and things are starting to dry out.  The change in weather 
has also allowed the  gardeners to catch up on mowing and 
weeding around the towns. 
 
The construction crew has been working gravel  sheeting a 
section of Punchmirup North Road.  During November, 
works will move to Nardlah Road to complete sealing of a 
section, and then back to Punchmirup North Road to    
complete the resheeting project. 
 
The maintenance graders have been working in the south 
east part of the Shire on Toolbrunup Road where the    
bitumen edges are now complete. The construction grader 
and roller have been working on bitumen road edges in 
preparation for the harvest period. The Jetpacher is       
currently working on the   bitumen network. 
 
Flood damage crew are working on Hassell Road and work 
will continue over the next few weeks. 
 
Western Power has issued a tree pruning schedule for 
trees under power lines in both Broomehill and Tambellup. 
Katanning Cherry Pickers will carry out the work while   
removing trees around the Broomehill pavilion and the 
Tambellup pavilion. 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is currently sealing 
Nardlah Road, from Gnowangerup Road through to the 
sealed section in the north. Sealing of the intersection of 
Gnowangerup Road and Nardlah will occur once Main 
Roads approval is obtained. The seal is a two coat primer 
seal at 7 metres wide. Shire staff undertook all preparation 
and sealing works, with contractors assisting with the final 
seal. This work is funded by the Shire and Commodity 
Routes funding. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.a
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PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents of the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire are reminded that the PROHIBITED burning period commenced 
on 1 NOVEMBER 2016 and continues through until 14 FEBRUARY 2017 inclusive.  The lighting of fires during this 
period is prohibited, however if residents need to do PROTECTIVE BURNING during the Prohibited Burning     
Period they must first obtain a permit from a Fire Control Officer and then observe all the conditions of the    
permit.  PROTECTIVE BURNING is to be carried out between the hours of 6.00pm and midnight on the same 
day. No Protective burning is to be carried out after December 20 2016.  Permits can be obtained from your   
Brigade Fire Control Officer, or the Community Emergency Services Manager (CESM), Cindy Pearce. 
 

All residents should assess the fuel loads on their property, and take steps to reduce this risk well before       
summer.  Although spraying and slashing of tall grass is an effective treatment for reducing fire risk, if it is done 
too late in the season the dried grass still presents as a hazard.  For more information or advice on hazard      
reduction please contact CESM Cindy Pearce on 0417 071567. 
 

HARVEST BANS 
With harvest and the fire season upon us, all residents are reminded Council has a number of ways in which it 
communicates information relating to harvest and vehicle movement bans: 

 SMS to your mobile phone:  Is your mobile number registered with the Shire to receive this information?  If 
not, or you need to update your information please contact Kim at the Shire on 9825 3555.  (On a similar 
note - if you no longer wish to receive these notifications please contact Kim and your number will be     
removed from the list.)  Please be aware there are a number of mobile reception black spots in the Shire 
and this may result in delivery of messages being delayed.  Do not rely on SMS as your only source of  
information. 

 Radio broadcasts:  Every effort is made to ensure details of harvest and vehicle movement bans are       
provided to RadioWest and ABC radio for broadcast, however the timing of bans being implemented often 
means cut off times for broadcast can be missed.  ABC radio (as the emergency broadcaster) has advised 
the following designated times for announcement of bans:   

 Weekdays - 10.05am, 12.35pm and 2.05pm 
 Weekends - 12.35pm, 2.05pm. 
 Harvest Ban Hotline:  Phone 98251042 for updated information relating to the status of a harvest and    

vehicle movement ban. This is the most reliable source of information from the Shire. 
 

And finally, the onus is on you as an individual to keep an eye on the weather conditions if you are harvesting or 
using other machinery or tools in the paddock.  Step out of the header at regular intervals, monitor weather 
forecasts, talk to your neighbours, contact your brigade Fire Control Officer if you are concerned.  Let’s be safe 
this harvest! 
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council              
Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  
These  documents are available in alternative formats, on       
request, for people with disability. 
 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing 
to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers.  If you would like to provide feedback on Shire 
related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration  offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 

For all methods, please include your name and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

We acknowledge the support of our external funding partners who have made the delivery of this project possi-
ble: 

Regional Development Australia      Department of Sport and Recreation 
Great Southern Development Commission     Department for Regional Development (Royalties for Regions) 

TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE 

Dog and Cat Registrations 
To anyone that hasn‘t renewed their dog or 

cat registrations, this is just a reminder to 

do so as soon as possible please. Also  

remember that as of Nov 2015 your dog 

must be microchipped. 

If your beloved pet has 

left this world please let 

the shire know and we 

can mark this on our  

records also.  
 

Thank you. 

 

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR ARRANGEMENTS 
The Shire Offices will close at 12 noon on Friday 
23 December 2016 and reopen again at 8.30am 
on   Tuesday  3 January 2017.  There will be no 
Vehicle or Drivers Licensing services available at 
either office during that period. 
Council’s outside staff will commence their 
Christmas stand down on Thursday 22            
December 2016. A “skeleton” crew will remain 
on duty to attend to any matters over the   
Christmas period. 
 

Rubbish and recycling collections will be carried 
out as normal over the Christmas/New Year  
period.  The weekly rubbish collection will be 
carried out on Thursday 22 December and 
Thursday 29 December. The fortnightly          
recycling collection will be carried out on    
Thursday 22 December. Contractors have         
requested that bins be put out earlier than    
normal, as they may be running early. 
 

Any urgent matters during the Christmas and 
New Year period can be referred to the CEO – 
Keith Williams on 0475 253 555. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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DEPARTMENT OF FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES  

2016 VOLUNTEER EMPLOYER RECOGNITION 

AWARDS  

 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup was acknowledged on Friday 4th November 2016 
for its support of staff members who are actively involved with our local fire and 
emergency services. 
 
The Department of Fire and Emergency Services Volunteer Employer Recognition 
Awards for 2016 were announced at a function held at the Government House   
Ballroom, with the Shire receiving a gold award. 
 
The awards scheme recognises Council’s commitment to the Tambellup Volunteer 
Fire and Emergency Service Unit and Shire bushfire brigades, of which a number of 
employees are members.  The Shire’s support extends to assistance with incident 
response, administrative support and provision of operational premises for the  
Tambellup Volunteer Fire and Emergency Service Unit.   
 

The award was proudly accepted by the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Chief Executive Officer Keith Williams 
and Works Supervisor (and VFES Unit member) John Farmer. 
 
Council recognises the importance of volunteers in sustaining emergency service response in our Shire, and is 
pleased to support staff members involved with St John Ambulance, Tambellup VFES and local bushfire brigades. 

Councillors and staff at the 

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 

wish all residents a happy and 

relaxed Christmas and a  

prosperous New Year. 
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Broomehill Carol Service 

Anglican Church 

Sunday 4th December 

7.00pm 

Wesleyan Choir in attendance 

Everyone Invited 

Bush Christmas 
Carols 

At Pindellup 
Sunday 11th December 

Pindellup Church 
Arrive 5.30 for 6pm start 
BYO drinks, food, rugs, 

chairs etc 
BBQs available 
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Fish and Chips 

Tambellup  

Bowling Club 
 

Friday 16 December 
 

From 6pm 

 

CORPORATE BOWLS  2017 
Join in the fun. 

Every Friday evening in February. 

Starts on 3rd until 24th February.  

Entries close 1/2/2017 

Start playing around 5.15pm. 

Great social night with sausage sizzle to  

follow the bowls. 

Local sponsors. 

Get your four person team together ($40/ 

team) and send your entries to Trevor  :- 

Phone  98251182     Fax       98251303 

Email    tprout@katel.net.au 

Tambellup Bowling Club 

 

mailto:tprout@katel.net.au
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THANKYOU 
Ken & Barb Groves and family and the RFDS 
Committee would like to thank those who  
attended the RFDS Garden Party Fundraiser. 
It was lovely to see so many from Tambellup 
and surrounding districts in attendance.  The 
day was a great success, with over 200 people 
attending and a fantastic total of $3,628.60  
being raised for the RFDS. 
Special thanks to the Stall Holders who  
attended, and to JB’s Butcher for donating the 
sausages for the Sausage Sizzle.  It certainly 
added another dimension to the day & was  
enjoyed by all. 
Raffle Prize Winners were: 
Lucky Gate Entry “Outback Hero” Rose  
donated by KD’s Nursery – won by Daphne 
Kerin 
$5 Metal Kangaroo Raffle donated by Lyndsay 
Horton – won by Sylvia Patterson 
$2 Stall Holders Raffle – winners – C Crosby, 
P O’Connor, L Clarke, I Batchelor, G Watson, 
N Milne, N White, T Hill, E Antonio & N 
Crouch 
Your support was truly appreciated. 

Gnowangerup Football 

Club 

―The Gnowangerup Football Club is accepting expressions of interest for 

the roles of Senior & Reserves Coach for the 2017 season. This is an  

exciting opportunity given the club has been in two grand finals in the past 

two seasons and 2017 is its 100th year of competition. To apply please  

contact President Lachlan Lewis 0428 140 183 or  

gnpbulldogs@hotmail.com by January 27th 2017‖ 

“The Gnowangerup Football Club is looking to setup a 100th Year  

Celebration Committee separate to its regular committee to facilitate any  

activities relating to its 100 year anniversary in 2017. If you are interested 

please contact President Lachlan Lewis 0428 140 183 or 

 gnpbulldogs@hotmail.com” 

 

mailto:gnpbulldogs@hotmail.com
mailto:gnpbulldogs@hotmail.com
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 Broomehill Historical Society 
The next meeting will be held on  

Wednesday December 14 at 10am in the Museum 
office. Community members are most welcome to 

come and join us help preserve our history.    
Membership fees are adults $5.00 each and       

children under 18 years of age are free.  
 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
17 December 2016,  

Tambellup Business Centre 
9am—late afternoon 

BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 
Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

 

**SAVE THE DATE** 
Tambellup Lions Club 

Car Rally 
Sunday 12 March 2017 

David‟s Aromatherapy and Essential Oils  

SOY WAX MELTS 
 Handmade in Tambellup using only 100%Soy Wax 

and Essential Oils, Clam-shell Packet Contains 6 

Melts which gives around 75 hours burn time. 

 Similar less expensive products are available,  

however not with the quality 100% Soy Wax and 

Essential & Fragrant Oils  you will find in these. 

Natural, Non-Toxic, Biodegradable & Renewable, 

Contains No Paraffin, Long Lasting, Hand Poured, 

Great Favour for Ceremonies, Premium Quality, 6 

Cavity Clam Shell, Great Gift Idea for Any Occasion, 

Aromatic, Smokeless. Fresh Linen, Ocean Breeze, 

Coconut Lime,  Peppermint,  Lemongrass  

 Orange,  Oriental Amber, Lavender,    

Vanilla, Australian Bush (Eucalyptus) 

 Cinnamon.  Ylang Ylang (Assists with 

sleep),  Frangipani, Rose 

Every wax melt is hand-crafted by me and blended 

into 100% all natural soy wax. Once crafted and 

poured, I allow them to cure undisturbed for at 

least 24 hours this is to ensure that you receive the 

best performing soy melts possible.  

To enquire and order contact David on 0429988019 

or email to dc4362@gmail.com 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

11 December 9.30am 
18 December ‘Carol Service’ 9.30am 

24 December ‘Christmas Eve’ 7.30pm 
2017—8 January 9.30am 

22 January 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
Wishing everyone a truly blessed Christmas and 

New Year 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
Wednesday 14 December 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

**SAVE THE DATE** 
Pancake Day  

28 February 2017 

Tambellup CRC 
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Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

Road Maintenance Grading Map 

Check out the 

Tambellup CRC 

windows for their 

great Road Safety 

window display 
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       Need HAY Carted? 

Call ROB on 0417 927 481  

 

BUSINESS FOR SALE 

SCHOOL BUS RUN 

MULESING 

FERTILISER SPREADING 

GRAIN CARTING 

ENQUIRIES RING KEVIN  

0427 961 810 

Expressions of Interest - Grain Carting        

(48t Payload) 

Looking for a local farmer who requires 25-100t 

of grain carted per day. This will tie in with our 

own local farming operation over harvest.  

Competitive Rates offered. Please call   

Buddy 0427241312 if interested. 

 

Free Showerhead Swap,  
now available for residents of Broomehill-Tambellup 

 

By switching to water efficient showerheads, households can save up to 

20,000 litres of water each year. You can swap up to two of your old      
showerheads for new water efficient models absolutely free.  

 

Terms and conditions apply. Head to the Water Corporation’s website for 

more information www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/water-saving-

programs/regional-water-saving-programs  
 

Drop into either the Broomehill or Tambellup Shire office to swap your    

showerheads over. 

 

 

New Emergency WA Website 
The Department of Emergency Services is leading the 

development and implementation of a whole of  

government messaging system that produces and  

disseminates emergency public information to the 

community and media. 

The messaging system will provide a new website to 

you the public to make it easier for you to access 

emergency information and warnings. The new  

website is called ―Emergency WA‖ and will be  

available at www.emergencywa.gov.au . This will  

replace the current DFES Alerts and Warnings  

webpage  

Would you like to advertise,  

promote or include  

something in the BT Times? 
 

Just send the info in via: 

E—news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

F– 08 9825 1152 

Post—46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup WA 6320 

Or drop it in to either the Tambellup or Broomehill Shire 

Office. 

http://www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/water-saving-programs/regional-water-saving-programs
http://www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/water-saving-programs/regional-water-saving-programs
http://www.emergency.wa.gov.au
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BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works 

Summer Specials  

December Discount 
Get your sheep yards cleaned out in December, 

settle your account within 7 days and I will pay the GST 

(10% off inclusive rate) 

 

February Freebie 
Get a minimum of 750m (per site) Trenching and Backfill  

for burying water pipe at a fixed rate of *$2.20/m  

Or :    *$1.98/m for 2000m or more and 

 I will roll out and lay the pipe - free of charge  

*(GST inclusive - subject to the absence of rock) 

 

Phone Jacko 0439 241 309 

 

 “a Safe and Prosperous Season to All”  
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BROOMEHILL BOWLING CLUB RESULTS. 
  22/10/16 

Broomehill  def.  Nyabing  6 – 0 

   R. Thomas def. Stephens 40 – 9 

   G. Blake def. J. Seaman 21 – 13 

   J.  Dye  def. S. Tuffley 23 – 20 

        84 – 42 

     29/10/16 

   Broomehill def. Borden 4 – 2 

   G. Blake lost A. Spence 19 – 26 

   R. Thomas def. G. Moir 31 – 13 

   J. Dye   lost D. Wright 18 – 23 

        68 – 62 

     5/11/16 
   Broomehill def. Gnowangerup White 5 – 1 

   J. Dye  def. A. Crabbe 30 – 21 

   G. Blake lost M. Johnston 22 – 35 

   R. Thomas def. V. Wellstead 27 – 18 

        79 – 74 

     12/11/16 

   Broomehill def. Ongerup 5.5 – 0.5 

   R. Thomas def. D, Nield 32 – 11 

   G. Blake def. G. Johnson 33 – 14 

   J. Dye  drew M. Creagh 20 – 20 

        85 – 45 

     19/11/16 

   Broomehill  lost Jerramungup 1 - 5  

   J. Dye  def. A. Armstrong 32 – 17 

   G. Blake lost M. Brown 17 – 31 

   R. Thomas lost P. Lane  18 – 25 

        67 – 73 

Currently the Central Stirling League ladder top four are 

   TEAM    POINTS % 

   Broomehill   21.5  129.39 

   Jerramungup   21.5  111.86 

   Nyabing   20.5  105.01 

   Tambellup   19  116.33 

Further results for our club are Opening Day Drawn Pairs Sat. Oct. 15, this event was again sponsored 

by the Heron family, long time sponsors of this event. Winners were Karen Dye and Jose Barrera 2 

wins + 13 shots. 2nd John Dye and Andy Webster 2 wins + 6, 3rd Ross Thomas and Steve Wilkinson 2 

wins + 6.   

On Sunday Oct. 3 the 100 up singles were held. The winner was Rob Cant 100 2nd Ross Thomas 85. 

On Sunday Oct 6 Club Championship Pairs were held. Winners were Charles Russell and Brian Sang-

er, Runners up Dave Kempin and Kevin Winspear.  
Congratulation to all our winners and those who participated. 

We at the club would like to see some more people at our club, so if you think bowls might be for you 

contact us, through, John Dye 0428534525, Charles Russell 0407836788, Ross Thomas 0457965839.  

Coaching is available, club bowls are also available the only requirement is flat soled shoes. So if you 

are interested give us a call. 

 

Ross Thomas. 
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 West Australian Saturday July 4 1885 

ETICUP NOTES 

We are having delightful weather here at present and have had 

for some time past which has made both farmers and sheep 

owners to rejoice. The grass is growing like magic this last  

fortnight, and there is plenty of feed now for the stock. 

Lambing is going ahead and on some stations it is about finished; 

the average, so far, I believe is about 80 percent. It would have 

been larger but the sheep were, many of them, very poor. 

Ploughing is completed except on a few small farms. The early 

sewn crops are looking well and the acreage under cultivation far 

above any of the previous 7 years and should there be a good 

season we shall have plenty both hay and corn. 

The school has made rapid strides since I last wrote; the bricks 

having been carted the walls soon reached their proper height, 

and by this time the roof is on and a good deal of the flooring 

laid, and we hope to see it completed shortly. It will be a good 

thing for this place when it is finished, and a good teacher  

obtained, as there are a lot of children about here who should go 

to school now. 

There is a good deal said about other siders stirring us West 

Australians up, and I think rightly too, for we have got one 

amongst us who is going to settle down here and teach us  

Eticupites what to do; he says we have been asleep all our time, 

and he is going to waken us up. He is what „Bavard‟ in the  

Australasians calls an „eye opener‟. It is to be hoped that he will 

teach us gratis and we shall be most thankful to him for his 

instruction. 

We have had one or two sharp frosts lately, though they did not 

do much damage; it is to be hoped that we shall not be troubled 

with these unwelcome mornings very  

often. 

Eticup 27th June 1885 

 

 Daily News Tuesday 28 July 1885 
NEWS OF THE DAY 

The survey of the Beverley-Albany Railway is progressing at a 

very rapid rate, the survey party having now reached to about 

ten miles past Eticup, or 120 miles from Albany. The line already 

passed over is described as a very excellent one, the country 

being very level and the greatest gradient being 1 in 50. The 

health of the party is said to be excellent and all are anxious to 

expedite the laying out of the remaining portion of our “grand 

trunk line.” 

 

 Daily News Tuesday 28 July 1885 
NEWS OF THE DAY 

… We are glad to hear of Mr George Simpson‟s return to the 

Colony by the last English mail steamer, and wish him every  

success in the object of his visit – the construction of a railway 

from Bunbury to Eticup on the land-grant system. 

Victorian Express (Geraldton) Saturday 29 Aug 1885 
LEGESLATIVE COUNCIL (BY TELEGRAPH) 

FRIDAY 21ST AUGUST 

The COLONIAL SECRETARY laid on the table another proposal 

from Mr Anthony Horden to construct a railway on the Land 

Grant system from Bunbury to Eticup; also a proposal from a 

syndicate of capitalists, through Messers Stone and Burt their 

Attourneys, offering to construct a railway on the same system 

between the same places. 

Broomehill Historical Notes 

 West Australian Monday 31 August 1885 
ETICUP NOTES 

We have had some very rough weather these last three weeks 

till Tuesday, when the wind rose to a hurricane which continued 

all night with an occasional shower now and then and on  

Wednesday morning it commenced raining and rained all day. The 

place was flooded for a time and the rivers ran very high, in 

fact, higher than they have been for some time. Though it made 

the young crops and grass look yellow, it will do good for next  

summer, and will enable sheep owners to keep their stock at 

home instead of having to send them from 40 to 50 miles away. 

A few weeks fine weather with sun-shiny days will alter the 

appearance of the crops and grass no doubt. Since the rain 

there have been a few sunshiny days with light frosts in the 

mornings which, however, have not injured anything so far. 

Mr H Wilson and his party have been and gone, and are now 

camped about 30 miles from here on the Beverley side of this 

place. The railway line has been run through here, but leaving all 

the farms and homesteads on the westward side and I believe it 

runs within two or three chains to the eastward side of Mr  

Thomas Norrish‟s new homestead. Mr Wilson said he had more 

difficulty in going through here than any other part of the line 

as yet. I hear it is 1,170 feet above the sea level. Ona and all 

regret the short stay of the party as both Mr Wilson and his 

assistants were well liked. 

On Wednesday the 5th August, the Martinup cricketers played 

an eleven of the Kojonup cricketers on the Kojonup ground, but 

the day being a miserably wet one no stand was made by either 

side and the Kojonup men being better up to the game came off 

victorious with 9 wickets to fail in the second innings. Their 

supper was a grand affair, in fact too grand if anything for such 

an occasion. This I must say for the Kojonupites; when they do  

anything of the kind they do it well. I believe that the return 

match is to be played at Martinup next month if it can be so 

arranged. 

Mr John Dearle, the contractor for the Mail from here round by 

Moojebup has got himself into trouble by leaving a small parcel 

at the Kojonup Post Office instead of bringing it to the Eticup 

Post Office. The parcel belonged to a man named Richards, a 

boot and shoemaker and its non-arrival at the proper time put 

him to great inconvenience. No doubt this will be a caution to 

the contractor of whose irregularity there are many  

complaints. On more than one occasion the mail has been more 

than one or two days behind time. I have known the mail to  

arrive in Kojonup on Wednesday while the mail for this place did 

not reach us until Friday afternoon, which I think is not much a 

good thing. 

The School-Church is now completed and I expect the Reverend 

Joseph Withers will hold service in it next Sunday. It will no 

doubt be a good thing for the place should we get an efficient 

teacher. 

On Rev. Withers last visit he went round to all the settlers and 

took all the names of the children that were fit for school. How 

many he got I do not know. By the number of children about he 

must have got a good many. 

All the farmers about are either grubbing and clearing their 

land for fallowing or fencing and buildings are also going up. The 

place is evidently advancing. Colds have been prevalent of late, 

on account of the unsettled state of the weather. 

Eticup 24 August 
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Cranbrook Motocross Moss Coaching Clinic 
Greg Moss, a highly regarded coach within the motocross fraternity, ran a two day race skills and how 

to read the track training weekend at Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club Rockwell Flats track  

recently. The Cranbrook MCC Committee then capitalised on his skills to assist with the new Sukey 
Hill track design.   

Coinciding with the regional Sukey Hill motorcycling facility development, being the new home of 

Cranbrook Motocross, Mossy was able to give the committee valuable insight into the ―it‖ factors that 

make a dream track for motocross riders. Mossy commented that ―Sukey Hill has great terrain to build 

a good exciting track for riders and spectators.‖ 

Greg Moss, based in Nerriga NSW, is the head coach and founder of the Moss Institute developing a 

proven coaching technique after almost 40 years in the sport and over 20 years of coaching  

experience. Accredited by the Australian Institute of Sport as a Level 2 Master Coach, Greg has an eye 

for up and coming Australian talent, developing many of our national and international professionals. 

With a unique talent in analysing riding techniques and communicating with riders, Greg has what it 

takes from both a basic and world-class perspective. Those features have been honed for many years 

working alongside professional sons Jake and Matt Moss, who have both achieved domestic national 

championships and American AMA podiums. 

Jaylee Rimbas, team rider for Moss Institute, attended the Cranbrook clinic working on her body  

position for balance and technique. Hailing from Lightweight Motorcycle Club in Byford, Jaylee rides in 

the 7-9 year old division. Unfortunately much of this season she has been out with a broken arm, but 

the season prior 2015 she was ranked 8th in Australia, 2nd in WA. A credit to her as she often is the 

only female rider competing outside of club runs. (At her age there is not a separate class for male & 

female competitors) 

Moss Institute team rider Jacob Daniel from Narrigon who rides for Collie Motorcycle Club also  

participated in the clinic. He competes in Division 125/250 Junior Lites, and is currently placed 2nd in 

junior lites 125cc in WA. Jacob is starting to learn advanced motocross techniques being, settling  

suspension and getting more drive out of corners.  

All round a great informative and productive weekend of motocross riding developing skills and  

techniques in great company. Cranbrook Motocross looks forward to welcoming back Moss Institute 

team riders and the other participants when we host regional, state and national events at the newly 

developed Sukey Hill track. 

 

December Out and About 

3 Albany Christmas Festival and Pageant 

10 Manjimup Cherry Harmony Festival 

10 Katanning Christmas on Clive 
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Broomehill and Holland Track 
Souvenirs For Sale  

 

 Holland Track mug $5.00;  
 Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00;  

 Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to  
Coolgardie, includes detailed trip notes & 5 

different routes $15.00; 
 Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to 

Perth,  
includes 6 postcards $10.00;    

 Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 
1994 book, includes class photographs through 

the years $7.00;  
 Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 

1979 book $2.50; 
 USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical 

Society, Early Memories, 1979; Broomehill  
Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994; Broomehill 
and the Great Southern Railway brochure; Holland 

Track, Broome Hill to Bayley’s Rush brochure;        
includes photos and information about Broomehill. 

 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to Ernest 98241378 or 
Carole 0488944416 or  email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 
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We are all looking for better health and with this  nutritional based 

company you can achieve anything.   
Feel your best, look your best, be your best and have the vitality to 

enjoy life. 
For more information, please contact 

Sheree Beaton 

Phone: 0403 261 531 or  email skbeaton2@gmail.com 

www.shereebeaton.myzija.com 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
 42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm  
 

Clothing and shoes priced .20 to $1.00.  
Bargain boxes of last year’s clothes, kitchen ware, toys & much 
more – 20 cents each. 4.5kg bag of large or small cut rags $5.00, great 

for the workshop, garage and household use.  

Come in and pick up some cheap Christmas gifts.  

Christmas trees from 30cm to 6ft high $1.00 to $5.00 each. 

Last trading day December 8 and re-opening on February 2, 

2017.  
Watch for our ‗Op-Shop open‘ signs as you drive through  

Broomehill. After hours inquiries contact Carole 

0488944416.  

Jo Hull 

Massage Therapist 

Phone / Text 

0427 871 316 
 

Facebook: 

Satori Masssage Therapy 

Service 

Clinic Appointments: 

Fridays 9am—6pm 

Sundays & Evenings on request 

Tambellup Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road, Tambellup 

*Mobile Service Options Available* 

 

Whole Body Massage 

Head, Neck & Shoulder Massage 

Head, Neck and Back Massage 

Deep Tissue Massage 

 

Seniors Discount-Group Bookings- 

Pamper Packages-Gift Certificates 

 

Book a relaxing, stress-relieving massage 

now! You deserve it!!! 

 

M&K HOBBS 
EARTHMOVING 

 
For all your grading requirements including: 

Contours, Roaded Catchments, Driveways, Firebreaks, 
Roadworks and General Grading 

Contact 

Murray Hobbs 

0427 916 466 

mkhobbs1@hotmail.com 

 

Broomehill Post Office 
Post Office Hours 

8:30 am - 12:30 pm - 1:30pm - 5:00pm 

Monday to Friday 
 

Now providing  
Banking to all Major Banks 

Westpac, ANZ, NAB, Commonwealth 

Banks and more 

Bill payment service 

Passport & ID Photo's 

Stationary 

LPG 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 

 

EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 
Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one pass - 

Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed - Road Construction -  On Farm Work - Bulk  

Haulage 
 

 

 
 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 



22                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 
 

raw manure 

 

 

$4.50
/bag 

 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

  

 

 TAMBELLUP POST CAFÉ 

Open for Coffee and Cakes Daily  

9am—5pm 

 

Lunch Menu served  

Wednesday &  

Thursday  
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 
Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 

Steve Squire 0477 957 177 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL‘S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

―EWE POTEM I‘LL SPOTTEM‖ 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon 7 Days 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 

 



24                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 
DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

OPEN 

TUESDAY & 

THURSDAY 

9am—3pm 

Closed January 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 
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4025 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV‘s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
9+ yrs for 

 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 

Skid Steers (Bobcats), Trucks & Grader 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing 

 Spoil and Waste Removal, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, Urban & 

Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping & Contouring, Domestic 

Water Carting 
 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 



26                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

 

 

 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

December 
4 BH Carols 
9 BH Disco 
11 Pindellup Carols 
15 Council Meeting 
16 TA Fish & Chips 
18 BH Christmas Party 


